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M.   President,
Kenya commends the open and positive approach the Government of Sri Lanka has all along maintained in her engagement with the Human Rights Council even at times in the face of unique national challenges. This approach has led to Sri Lanka’s valuable contribution to the work of the Council. 
Sri Lanka has also ratified most of the core international human rights instruments; and her commitment to the safeguard of fundamental freedoms is to be commended.

As a recommendation, Kenya would encourage that Sri Lanka continues to give consideration to ratifying in a progressive manner the remaining instruments and to have them incorporated in domestic legislation for effective implementation at the national level.
Also on a point of clarification, it would be interesting to know what steps the Government of Sri Lanka is taking to fully address and assure some concerns that persons belonging to certain religious minority groups at the local level are not fully able to access the full enjoyment of their religious freedoms at par with persons belonging to other religious groups mainly arising from administrative actions and decisions of local governmental bodies. We would be encouraged to hear that if indeed this was the case, the Government is giving due consideration to taking correctional measures that would ensure an equal playing field for all.
We would also encourage that Sri Lanka continues implementing in full past recommendations that have been made by the Council; and in this regard, we commend her for the efforts already made in implementing the recommendations of the 1st UPR cycle. 

I thank you.

